NEWSLETTER ITEM MARCH 2016

At the recent meeting of the Parish Council Richard Carruthers, Chairman of the Council reported that work would be done in late Spring or early Summer to improve the informal parking place near Grange Bridge. Work would also be done to repair some damage on the wall of the bridge at the same side of the river. Saplings have sprung up in gaps between the stones and they need to be removed before they get bigger and cause more damage. Both these work projects will be carried out by CCC Highways contractors with a financial contribution from the PC. The PC has applied to LDNPA for a grant towards this.

Concerns were raised by councillors about proposed road closures which will badly affect parishioners. A short one which will close the Shap- Bampton road from Rosgill Head to Shap is to be in mid-April and one of seven weeks is to be from the beginning of May. The relevant notices will be on display in the Post Office. The official detours will be signposted. Both these closures are connected with the provision of high speed broadband.

There has once again been concern about dog fouling along verges and foot paths in the parish. Dog owners are reminded that it is actually an offence to fail to clear up after your dogs. Poop bags can be  easily disposed of in ordinary litter bins or at home in your dustbin. Poop on a verge that gets onto someone’s shoes is not so easily dealt with! It is a fineable offence to allow your dog to foul in public and not clear up. Is your dog’s poop worth £1000?
Councillors agreed that they would plant a tree on Bomby Green as a memorial to Liz Hall at a site suggested by the Bomby Green committee.

This would be done in the Autumn.

There had been a suggestion from BT that the public phone boxes in the parish would be removed from service and sold to Community Heartbeat Trust for the installation of defibrillators. This has been vetoed by EDC and at for the present time the boxes are safe. The PC had objected in the strongest terms to the proposed removal.

It was decided that the Annual Parish Meeting would be held on Tuesday May 17th. A speaker will be announced nearer the time. As usual you are reminded that this is your meeting and you can raise any matters that are important to you. Please come!
The next meeting of the council will be on Tuesday May 24th and all are welcome to attend.

Marion Drinkwater
